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RE: thanks

Dear Jan,

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development Permit Application for
East Lake Sammamish Trail Inglewood Hill Parking Lot (SSDP2016-00414). 

Your comments have been received and will be included in the project record.  At the close of the comment period, all comments
will be compiled and provided to King County for review and response.  You will be included in future notices the City issues for
this proposal.

Regards,

Lindsey Ozbolt
Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development
425.295.0527

-----Original Message-----
From: Jan Hazelton [mailto:mail4jan1@frontier.com] 
Sent: Friday, January 13, 2017 1:05 PM
To: Lindsey Ozbolt <LOzbolt@sammamish.us>
Subject: thanks

I’m not sure if you’re the correct person for me to contact, but with all the hassle over the trail (from the beginning!), I just
wanted to say THANK YOU for considering a parking lot near Inglewood Hill Rd.  I love the trail, but sometimes have had to drive
up and down East Lk. Samm. Pkway, trying to figure out where I could or could  not leave my car and access the trail.  A new
parking lot and clear signage would be great.
-Jan

Lindsey Ozbolt

Tue 1/17/2017 10:15 AM

To:Jan Hazelton <mail4jan1@frontier.com>;

mailto:mail4jan1@frontier.com
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RE: Eastlake Sammamish trail

Dear Wayne,

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development Permit Application for
East Lake Sammamish Trail Inglewood Hill Parking Lot (SSDP2016-00414) and Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415). 

Your comments have been received and will be included in both project records.  At the close of the comment period, all
comments will be compiled and provided to King County for review and response.  You will be included in future notices the City
issues for this proposal.

Regards,

Lindsey Ozbolt
Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development
425.295.0527

-----Original Message-----
From: Wayne [mailto:waynedemeester@gmail.com] 
Sent: Friday, January 13, 2017 10:25 AM
To: Lindsey Ozbolt <LOzbolt@sammamish.us>
Subject: Eastlake Sammamish trail

We have a recreational lot on Lake Sammamish at the base of Inglewood Hill Road.  I met with the King County parks and
recreation representative at the City of Sammamish  yesterday .  On their drawings are lot is in between 462 and 463.  I have a
number of questions in regard to the construction .
We access out property by stairs and pathway that leads directly to my property.  The end of this trail is in the clearing and
grubbing area.  Will they finish the pathway if they need to do work in this area?
They show a shared entrance to our property and the property owner to the north.  Is there a gate on this entrance ?  A shared
entrance is a problem from a securing our gate with a lock.  How is this addressed by construction ?
The new wall that is proposed is approximately 15 feet to the west of the existing trail.  This seems to be a major revision of the
trail which makes this now a 33' wide trail through this section.  Why such an intrusion on our property?
During construction what provisions are made do as to have access to our property?
I'm looking forward to this being a part of the public record.  We are not against the trail.  The trail as it already exists seems to
be an easy pave and move on without the major cost and pain of this major redo.  Hopefully there is some private/public give
and take to come to a win/win

Sent from my iPad

Lindsey Ozbolt

Tue 1/17/2017 9:32 AM

To:Wayne <waynedemeester@gmail.com>;

mailto:waynedemeester@gmail.com

